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VILLAGE HALL FOCUS 
THE NEWSLETTER OF NETHER HEYFORD VILLAGE HALL 

  
FROM THE CHAIRMAN OF THE 
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE…. 
 
This newsletter is to keep friends and regular 
users up to date with developments and 
changes at the village hall. 
There is some good progress to report this 
month, so please read on….. 
 
I do hope that you will find the newsletter 
informative. 

                                  Alwyne Wilson 
 

  
   

   

   

 

 
  

NEW STORAGE; UPDATE 
The new storage unit has 

been assembled and placed 

at the left side of the hall. 

We can now move forward 

with reorganising the main 

storeroom. 

More on page 2…….. 

WEBSITE 
The website 
www.netherheyfordvillagehall.org 

has information on how to 

register a garage for inclusion 

on the village map.. 

Check there for information on 

future events. 

A REQUEST FOR HELP……..… 

The winter weather has not been kind to the ground around 

the hall. There is a lot of moss on the soft-play area at the 

back of the hall, and now weeds are starting to flourish in 

front and at the right side of the hall. 

We hope to organise a couple of working parties to clear 

these. Please support these, otherwise we shall have pay 

for labour to do this work. 

That will increase our running costs and ultimately lead to 

an increase in hourly hire rates. 

 

GARAGE SALE 
The Garage Sale will 

take place on Sunday 

19th April 

The village hall we be 

open for refreshments and 

the sale of maps showing 

the location of participants 

around the village. 

http://www.netherheyfordvillagehall.org/
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IN AND AROUND THE HALL 

STOREROOM BOILER 

The problems with this boiler have reduced considerably with the changing of some electrical 

components, but we know that the gas pressure at the boiler is slightly low. The gas supply pipe 

will be upgraded during the second weekend of April. 

 

STORAGE UNIT 

The new unit is now in place at the left side of 

the hall and we can now start transferring 

lesser used equipment from the main 

storeroom. 

Assembly was undertaken in two phases, as 

some of the fixings were missing from the main 

delivery. The final building is made up from 2 

modular units joined together. 

Assembly took considerably longer than the 

time stated by the company selling the units, 

but the next one will be much easier to 

assemble now everyone knows what to do! 

 

 

Thanks are due to the assembly teams, Richard 

Musson, his son Daniel and work colleague 

Dan, and Jeremy Rice. 

Also, a thank you to the volunteer labour 

extracted from the Forester Arms at short notice 

when the flat pack units arrived. The driver had 

been told that there would be a forklift to unload 

the panels! 

Who needs a forklift? 

 

EMAIL ADDRESSES 

Please check your records of committee member email addresses which are as follows: 

Chairman; Alwyne – nhvhchairman@gmail.com      Secretary; Judith - nhvhsecretary@gmail.com 

Treasurer; Philip – nhvhtreasurer@outlook.com      Bookings; Simone - nhvhbookings@gmail.com  

If you come across damaged or broken equipment, fittings or furnishings in the hall, 
please report. it on the ‘Faults” form which can be found in the rack by the kitchen 
door or by email to nhvhbookings@gmail.com  
The sooner we know about the problem, the sooner we can repair or replace. 
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